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Vail Recreation District May 16, 2006 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Special Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

May 16, 2006

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on May 16, 2006, at 5:00 p.m., at Vail Golf Course, Krueger Room, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Ken Wilson, Michelle Hall, Joe Hanlon

STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Brent Redman

TOV MEMBERS 
 
None

PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
Eric Weaver  

CALL TO ORDER
Director Hall called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA


None

GOLF PASS AND FEE DISCUSSION

Mr. Ortiz presented to the Board of Directors that he and golf course staff would incorporate the following items to bring back local residents and visitors to the Vail Golf Course. His proposal stated that with every purchase of a Vail golf pass (Vail Resident, Vail Merchant and Employee, Eagle County and Summit County Pass) they would include the following:

· 20% off at The Clubhouse Restaurant 

· $59.00 guest rate play with pass holder (unlimited)

The $59.00 guest rate play with pass holder (unlimited) is what will take the place of the 50% off coupon approved at the last Board Meeting, May 9, 2006.

In addition, Vail Recreation District residents who purchase a season pass will also receive 5 complementary large bags of range balls

With these extras Mr. Ortiz believes that it will bring the resident and/or guest back to the Vail Golf Course.

Director Hall made a motion to approve the above incentives. Director Hanlon seconded. Approved unanimously. 

Director Wilson stated that the approved items needed to be advertised heavily, he suggested, e-mailing, phone calls, public relations and postings. He suggested that we try and get as much free advertising as we can then purchase more advertising if needed. Director Wilson gave the direction for staff to be as creative as needed with advertising.

Director Hall inquired on the transferable punch card for the VRD Junior Golfer discussed at the last Board Meeting, May 9, 2006. 

The motion has been included from the last meeting for staff to continue research and work on a transferable punch card for the VRD Junior golfer. Mr. Ortiz and Mr. Redman stated that they would continue to research the Youth Pass and the benefits it has for the Vail Golf Course. 

Director Wilson suggested that we initiate communications with the Eagle-Vail Golf Course to possibly incorporate a transferable pass that would include golfers to golf both Eagle-Vail and Vail Golf Courses. With this alternative we could incorporate more junior play with the use of the Par 3 at Eagle-Vail. He went onto state that we should also speak with the “1st Tee“ Youth Golf program to see in what ways we could help them incorporate youth golf, the Board agreed that we push forward with these ideas.

Director Wilson went onto state that he would like Director Ortiz to contact Mr. Herman Staufer, Home Owner Association President, Potato Patch to see if the District would have the opportunity to run and maintain the swimming pool and tennis courts.  He feels it would be a tremendous addition for the Recreation District and believes we do have the resources and capability to take on both of those services.  It would be a huge incentive for the District and Community. Mr. Ortiz agreed that he get in touch with Herman Staufer of Potato Patch, Homeowner Association, Racquet and Swim to see what we could bring to the table to discuss.  

Mr. Ortiz went onto state that Mr. Tom Gaylord, Nature Center/Outdoor Director, will be incorporating more programs for seniors to include crochet and horseshoes. Director Sackbauer also stated that Mr. Gaylord should incorporate senior programming in the Red Sandstone Gym, as it is empty during the summer.

Mr. Ortiz stated that Mr. Gaylord would also like to incorporate music education programs for seniors.

Director Hall stated that the Rec District should host a movie and dinner night for seniors. The District could possibly host it at the golf course and have a buffet style meal at the Clubhouse Restaurant.

Director Ken Wilson stated that we needed to contact groups such as Club 50, the Vail Valley Tourism and Convention Bureau to let them know all the programs and activities the Vail Recreation District has to offer.    

ADJOURNMENT


Director Hall motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m. Director Hanlon seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Scott Proper, Chairman


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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